
On March 11, 2025, 43 enthusiastic students from Btech all branches of Maharaja Surajmal 

Institute of Technology (MSIT) participated in an industrial visit to Gridcon 2025. This event, 

organized by the Power Grid Corporation of India Limited (POWERGRID), was held at the India 

International Convention & Expo Centre (IICC), Yashobhoomi, Dwarka, New Delhi, from March 

9 to 11, 2025.   

 

The visit was coordinated by Dr. Jyoti Jain (Associate Professor, EEE Department, and 

Chapter Advisor, IEEE PES MSIT), along with IEEE, IEEE WIE, and the EEE department. It 

provided first- and second-year students with a unique opportunity to explore advancements 

in grid technology and renewable energy solutions. They engaged with industry experts, 

attended insightful sessions, and witnessed cutting-edge innovations firsthand.   

 

Experiences like these bridge the gap between academic learning and real-world applications, 

inspiring the next generation of engineers to contribute to a sustainable energy future.   
 


